Westchester County Continuum of Care for the Homeless 

Meeting Minutes

September 16, 2010

Meeting Facilitators: Annette Peters-Ruvolo and Karl Bertrand

Present: 

D. Austin, DCMH
P. Harper, HMIS

K. Bertrand, PD&D
A. Peters-Ruvolo, DCMH

S. Bennett, HOPE (City of New Rochelle)
D. Scholar, City of Mount Vernon HOPWA

B. Bento-Fleming, GCCC (City of White Plains)
P. Seltzer, DSS

A. Guevara, City of Yonkers Planning Department
Y. Spiegel, PD&D

 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introductions

II. Update on DSS staff changes

Philippa Seltzer will be taking over administration of DSS CoC projects (voucher review, APRs, performance reviews, correspondence with HUD, etc.); Katrina Alexander will be handling execution of subcontracts between DSS and sponsor agencies. 

III. Current tasks for FY10 application

Still waiting for NOFA release, in the meantime


a) DSS and DCMH staff should review discharge policies: Foster care (P. Seltzer), mental health (M. DeVivo), health care (P. Seltzer), and prisons (D. Austin). Forward revisions to Philippa.


b) Sponsors for new projects (Mount Vernon, GCCC, HOPE, The Sharing Community, and Westhab need to work out line item budgets for their projects.

IV. FY08 and FY09 Award Letter collection

Still missing Yonkers, Mount Vernon, Greyston

V. Governance Procedures

Karl will write these by the next WCP meeting, using guidance from Annette (with information from the Atlanta HUD conference). The Governance Procedures show how all grantees plus county planning will work together. They are the By-laws for the Westchester County Partnership for the Homeless.

VI. FY09 Contracts status

Only 22 of 40 renewals have been executed, though most of the contracts left are for projects starting 8/1/10 and later.

Still unexecuted: DCMH S+C Rounds 1 to 10; CMV S+C II, S+C III, and Shallow Rent; DSS STAIR, Philipsburg Hall, Tarrytown YMCA, and Renaissance Re-entry; and  MHA Medical and Substance Abuse Outreach.

The ten DCMH contracts are pending new rent procedures to reduce under-draws of awarded funds. Letters to HUD to this effect are done already. DSS letters to Lisa Lockley are also done, just not yet sent. The letter for the MHA project will be sent next week.

VII. Update on OASAS housing planning

Dahlia will be meeting with Westhab to develop supported housing for homeless singles/families with drug use. Will license existing Westhab housing for OASAS project use, expanding the pool of available housing for this population. The number of units involved is not yet determined, however.

State may issue housing supplement funding soon as well, to create 100's of units over next 10 years. Westchester County has plenty of housing for the mentally ill, but not enough for those with drug use problems.

VIII. APR tracker

Currently, only 2 APRs are late CoC-wide (out of 4 due in last 3 months): 

Mount Vernon is up to date. DCMH is up to date.

DSS APR for Westhab AFI is several months late.

Yonkers – Sharing Community S+C APR has apparently been lost by HUD and needs to be resent.

See handout for pending APRs. Next APRs will be first due through e-snaps! Process for this has been developed, and will involve grantee level staff inputting data from HMIS generated APR into e-snaps.

IX. Financial management update

Overall, 46 out of 57 projects have issues.

DCMH contracts are ALL either behind schedule, or ended and have large sums to be recouped by HUD.

DSS drawdowns are behind schedule as well (except Children's Village). Philippa will be following up on this, especially B30-4026 will much be fully drawn by 9/30/10 (because it is a FY03 grant) or money will be lost.

2 DSS construction contracts have $0 drawn – Ken Wray is checking on these and will voucher soon, hopefully.

Mount Vernon SHP projects are mostly OK. However, the S+C (especially SRO contracts) are behind schedule. Mount Vernon is working to add units.

Yonkers MHA: Late drawdowns on FY08 MVHNC, YMCA SRO SHP, all FY09 contracts except Yonkers OWN 1, and all S+C contracts. MHA is hiring a new assistant to expedite voucher processing.

X. New DSS/HUD rent procedures

Money is not drawn down fully from DCMH S+C grants (and maybe a few SHP projects) partially because clients are getting part of the rent paid by DSS rent subsidy even though HUD will pay the full rent.

Ending the rent subsidy for S+C clients will help to reduce the $1,000,000 (in FY07) DCMH S+C under use of awarded funds by perhaps ~$200,000.

This issue will be discussed with the sponsors at the 9/22 DCMH S+C providers meeting.

DCMH is already promising HUD that this will happen in writing.

Philippa will discuss with John Beefus and Grant Mitchell how to change DSS district office procedures to make this happen operationally. In addition how this change will affect the other benefits received by each client must be considered. It would be good to have a district office staff like Leonard Townes at the meeting next week.

XI. Update on FY06 and FY07 Samaritan Initiatives

Projects serve Chronic Homeless only.

FY07 SHP Samaritan Initiative under DSS is now operational, and filling up. There is a problem with DSS district offices determining eligibility very strictly and thereby not allowing some chronic homeless eligible by HUD rules into the program.

FY06 S+C Samaritan Initiative under DCMH is supposed to start 10/1, once subcontract is executed between DCMH and Westhab.

Next meeting date: 
Thursday 10/7 at 10:00am



